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4/1/2025 
 

JOB BIDS 

The following jobs will be posted Tuesday 4/1/2025 at 9 am until Friday 4/4/2025 at 9 am: 

OH - 4613 General Utility 1 Req. $36.645 3nd MP&L

OH - 4614 Team Leader 1 Req. $1.50 above 2nd Trim

OH - 4615 General Utility 1 Req. $36.645 2nd Chassis

OH - 4616 Team Leader - ICE Launch 1 Req. $1.50 above 2nd Trim  

TRAFFIC PATTERN 

The Union met with the company, and additional changes will be made to the entranceway on the Abbe 
Rd side. Over the weekend, we successfully implemented one of the first changes: the jersey barriers 
were taken away, and the curve was removed to allow for a smoother turn into the parking lot. Further 
changes will follow once the ODOT study is completed. We will continue to keep you updated. 
 

UPDATES 

D2D: Department to Department sign up period is the first full week in April (April 7-11, 2025)  

Summer Vacation: The week of June 30th will be our summer shutdown period for one week. Since the 
4th of July falls during the shutdown and is a paid holiday, The 4th of July hours will automatically be 
converted to a personal day. No action is required on your part.  

New Building V801 project: We understand this is a hot topic. We are currently working on contractual 
language that will give you opportunities to be able to work in the new building. The first steps were to 
get our launch team; both production and maintenance on the V801 project (New build / product). 

The next phase of the new building will begin soon, which includes the installation of all interior 

workstations, production lines, work cells, robot cells, and more. This process will take some time to 

complete. Your negotiation team is planning an open house so everyone can see the progress in the 

building. More information will be shared soon. 

Locker Room: The company has agreed to update the locker rooms, starting with the locker rooms in 

Final. The updates will include new showers, flooring, lockers, ceiling tiles, and fresh paint. We are also 

adding a 3D innovation room as part of these changes. 

Important: If you have a locker that wasn’t assigned by Employee Relations, please remove your lock as 

soon as possible and visit the Employee Relations office to have a locker officially assigned to you. These 

lockers are designated for employees who need coveralls (e.g., Maintenance or Body Shop employees). 

This needs to be done promptly so we can begin removing unused lockers and start the renovation 

process. 

Gate Collection: A gate collection for Darren Huber will take place on Monday April 7, 2025 


